M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Bonnie Rickert, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
December 1, 2015
RE:
Revised BG-1 for Ryle High School Additions and Renovations

BG#15-281


This revised BG-1 consists of upgrades to Ryle High School to provide additional capacity.  There will be a major cafeteria expansion which will include an additional vertical circulation stair and a second access point to the main academic wing.  There will also be an addition in the southeast corner, immediately adjacent to the original 1993 building and subsequent addition in the southwest corner.  This addition will, on the second floor, consist of (2) science labs, (3) classrooms, a resource classroom, staff work room, student restrooms, and associated stair and corridor.  On the first floor, the addition will consist of (5) restrooms, classrooms, an agricultural lab with associated ancillary spaces, staff restrooms, staff work room, student restrooms and associated stair and corridor.  The project also provides for plant upgrades and an additional expansion of the physical education area at the northwest corner immediately off of the practice gym and current band room, in order to provide additional space for the additional enrollment, additional storage space and fieldhouse with small building.

I recommend approval of the revised BG-1 for the above project, as submitted.
Eric K. McArtor
Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
